December 8, 1944.

Mr. Robert Fuoss, Managing Editor, The Saturday Evening Post, Philadelphia, Pa.

Dear Mr. Fuoss:

I am enclosing a copy of a letter I received today from Mr. Jack Copeland, sports editor of the Wichita Beacon. I was in Wichita last week speaking at the Father and Son banquet, but my schedule did not permit me to make connections with Mr. Copeland. I am sending his letter for your perusal.

When your editorial is published a more comprehensive understanding of the gambling evil will be manifest to your millions of readers. And a deeper significance will be realized because a publication of your character took cognizance of the coming danger.

While the newspapers doubtless will play their part in awakening the public, the fact that they are published every day makes what we might call a monotonous continuity, and people are apt to forget more readily. The deepening effect of you timely article will stir anew the friends of clean athletics and those who are on the side of law and order.

I am anticipating with great pleasure the coming of your editorial.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH